
Hi Pst Mike,

Hope you are doing great. I thank the Lord so much for allowing me travel to Arusha and 
Posumoru in Tanzania to minister to more than 30 leaders who had gathered for the 
meeting. Arusha is a town that is very close to famous Mount Kilimanjaro. The Host is Pst 
Michael Mafe of Win All For Christ Ministries.  We had some leaders come from as far as 
Tanga more than 600 Km. I spoke about unveiling Christ in the Old Testament. Later after 
two days I handed the 9 marks of a healthy church in swahili to the host pastor s that he can 
distributed since i had carried 30.  They were so greatful for the gift of books courtesy of API
Kenya. 

On Friday morning i traveled to Posumoru which is closer to Mara and Serengeti. I was glad 
to meet Pst Ezekiel and couple of leaders from other churches  and members of TAG church 
who had gathered.  Posumoru is a Maasai village and on Sunday many came to listen to 
unveiling Christ in the Old Testament. There was huge desire and yearning for the sound 
word. I also handed them some few copies of 9 marks in swahili. The few who got the books 
were so excited. 

I was able to share with a few believers the resources in the cloud. Its an amazing resource. 

Receive greetings from brethren in Tanzania, and they really desired to have API USA visit 
them, since some of them have been benefciaries of the seminars in the Mara. 

I would like to thank God for the empowerement I have received from API that is opening 
the doors to share sound doctrine in Africa. 

Yours Sincerely,
Pst Reuben Luvanga
Agape Christian Fellowship.


